Bassenthwaite Parish Council
Minutes of the Bassenthwaite Parish Council Meeting
 held in the Parish Room, Bassenthwaite on Thursday 1st September 2022 at 7.30pm.
 Bass meeting 174            
 Councillors Present: J Stephens (Chairman), N Harrop, S Langcake, S Cooper-Holmes & L Briggs
Also Present: Cllr Bowness, Cllr Perry & E Clark (clerk).                                    

1) Apologies – Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Mattinson, Armstrong, Grace & Trafford .
 2)  Minutes - Resolved – that the Chair sign the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 4th of August 2022 
3) Public Participation – no comments or representations made from members of the public.
    4)  Requests for Dispensations - there were no requests for dispensations.

    5)  Declaration of Interests –there were no declarations of interest.  
    6)  Cumbria Constabulary – the monthly police newsletter was circulated by email.  
      7)  Chairman’s Announcements  
a) Citizens Advice Allerdale thanks the parish council for their donation of £50.
b) The draft Cumberland Council plan can be viewed via https://www.cumberland.gov.uk/cumberland-council-plan
        8)  Payment of Accounts & Receipts Received
             The following payments were considered & approved for payment; 
     Tivoli (Grasscutting July)  

             

£209.62

     E Clark (Clerk’s Salary July, Aug Sept)


£475.77

     E Clark (Expenses Postage 17.80, Coloured Paper 3.99)      
 
£  21.79

     HM Revenue & Customs (PAYE)

         

£119.00

     The following receipts received were noted;

     Mr Beaty
     
         £24.00

     Mr Robinson           
         £10.00

     Mr & Mrs J Grace
         £40.00     
       9)  Financial Report - The balance as at the 31st August 2022 is £15,002.02 on all three PC accounts.  The bank reconciliation as at the 31st August 2022 was approved.       
       10)  Planning               
    No planning applications received since the last meeting.
   11)  Committee Reports – the following reports were received;
           a)  Village Green Committee – parishioners’ responses unanimously agreed that they did not want to see the Green fenced and sheep droppings were not seen as a major problem and part of living in a rural village.  Dog mess was seen to be an issue.  Clerk to look into extra dog waste bins.   Tivoli quoted £105.70 for a one off clean-up of The Green.     
         b)  Parish Owned Land Committee – it was noted that there was currently no issue with the Horse Chestnut tree on the Pinfold but it needed to be monitored. 
         c)   Play Areas Committee – nothing to report.  

  12)  Bassenthwaite Lake – the parish council had received a complaint of parking issues and anti-social behaviour at Scarness.  Highways and the Lake District Park had both been informed.
  13)  Highways – the light at Cooper Dub was now fully operational with a new fitting on the old pole.  An email from highways advised that the damaged fingerpost would be replaced with a replica but done to look the same as the original. The parish council accepted highways offer of the original sign being returned to the parish.     
     14)  Items for next Agenda - new items to be with the clerk by the 28th of September 2022.
     15)  Date of Next Meeting – it was noted that the next meeting of the Parish Council would be Thursday the 6th of October 2022.  
                                         The chair closed the meeting at 20.11 pm. 
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